

Building Healthy Community Connections

ANNUAL REPORT 2016



Dear Friends of Heywood Healthcare,



As you look through our Annual Report for 2016, you will see that we have accomplished many of the goals we set to better serve our communities. We have expanded our services throughout the region and have enhanced our physician network and availability to provide primary and specialty care. We continue to address the most urgent health needs of our region by connecting the people in our communities to vital health services that impact the quality of their lives.

With three major capital projects getting underway across our campuses, the opening of new services in Gardner and Athol, and the construction of a covered parking solar panel project which will generate 30% of Heywood Hospital's electrical power, this is an exciting time for our healthcare organization and the patients we serve.

This is truly a new era of healthcare that propels us to think outside the box, and to look for new and innovative ways to bring services to our patients. From "accountable care" that revolutionizes the way we provide and get reimbursed for our services to the epidemic of opiate abuse, the nature of our business and the needs of our communities are ever-changing.

These factors underscore the importance of continued healthcare excellence and our exceptional patient experience, and compels us to prioritize and standardize our practices to improve quality and value.

From grassroots initiatives that bring care to our friends, families and neighbors where they live, work and learn to pioneering programs that improve access to behavioral healthcare and combat suicide, we must continue to fulfill our commitment to healthcare innovation by creating a system that connects strategically targeted care to the people that need it most – ensuring a healthier community for us all.

In Good Health,

Win Brun

Win Brown, MSB, MHA, FACHE President & CEO



Message from the President & CEO	2
----------------------------------	---

Building Healthy Community Connections 3

Fulfilling our Promise to Our Communities 4-5

Going Green: Good for the Environment 6 and the Bottom Line

Reaching Out to At-Risk Youth 8-9

Outreach Nurse: Direct Care 10-11

Where It's Needed Most

Preventing Suicide, Providing Hope 12-13

Weekend Backpack Food Program 14-1

Heywood Charitable Foundation 16-17

Heywood Healthcare Milestones 18-19

New in 2017 20-21

Medical Staff and Providers 22-25

Thank You to Our Supporters 26-

Awards and Leadership 30-31

Quick Facts 32



Fulfilling Our Promise to Our Community Health

Our three Capital Projects, the Quabbin Retreat, the Athol Emergency Department and Medical Office Building, and the Heywood Surgical Pavilion, are substantially funded by our *Fulfilling Our Promise* Capital Campaign, which addresses some of the most essential community health needs of our region. By enhancing our ability to bring more services to our patients and our communities, these strategic investments will strengthen care delivery and are a testament to our promise and vision to be one of the best community health systems in America. We encourage you to help us deliver quality healthcare in our region for generations to come by participating in the *Fulfilling Our Promise* Capital Campaign.



Project Co-chairs Tina Sbrega and Kenneth Ansin



Project Co-chairs Doug Starrett, Cheney Castine and David Hillis

The Quabbin Retreat

The Quabbin Retreat is designed to be a premier regional destination for substance abuse and behavioral health treatment driven by the wide-spread needs of our region's communities.

In partnership with local stakeholders and leading providers, this 82-acre property and 75,000 square foot facility, will enable Heywood Healthcare to establish a continuum of programs for adults and adolescents, elevating the quality and caliber of care available in our region. Each program will address core mental health and substance abuse needs, be financially accessible to patients and provide comprehensive, coordinated care.

Today there are limited psychiatric and addiction resources available, resulting in long waits for treatment, counseling, residential and inpatient programs. The Quabbin Retreat will address these fragmented care issues by coordinating primary care across behavioral health services and increasing relevant programs for all generations.

Opening in early 2017, Phase One will begin with our outpatient Dana Day Treatment Center. Once complete in late 2017, Phase One will also include an adult residential treatment center. Subsequent services will include Phase Two – Adolescent Residential Treatment Center and Phase Three – Inpatient Adult Detox Unit.

Athol Hospital Center for Emergency Care and Medical Office Building

The *Fulfilling Our Promise* campaign will create a new Emergency and Outpatient facility. Meeting the emergency healthcare needs of over 11,000 Emergency patients annually in our undersized facility has resulted in over-crowding, long wait times and limited privacy.

The new Emergency Department will double the capacity of the previous space, providing 13 exam rooms, including eight private dedicated acute care rooms and five dedicated behavioral health rooms within a behavioral health suite, and a separate ambulance entrance. In addition, it will feature a new main lobby and covered entrance, a new diagnostic imaging center and two stories of Medical Office space.

This project will break ground in late Spring of 2017.



By enhancing our ability to bring more services to our patients and our communities, these strategic investments will strengthen service delivery to our patients.

Tina M. Griffin, DNP, FNP, Vice President, Patient Care Services & Chief Nursing Officer for Athol Hospital



Project Co-chairs Kenneth Tomasetti and Kenneth Pierce

Heywood Hospital Surgical Pavilion

The Surgical Pavilion at Heywood Hospital will add 22,000 feet to the current Surgical Services area and will feature four new Operating Rooms, two Minor Procedure Rooms, two Endoscopy Rooms, a Post Anesthesia Care Unit (PACU), Patient Preparation/Recovery Area and staff support space. Renovations to the current facility will create improved operating efficiencies and provide advanced technologies. As one of Heywood Hospital's most vital services, our new Surgical Pavilion will offer our patients a state-of-theart surgical experience and will assist in the recruitment and retention of quality physicians for our region.

Today, the hospital performs 7,000 procedures annually, ranging from gastroenterology, orthopedic and endoscopy to colonoscopy procedures and bariatric surgery services. The design phase of the Surgical Pavilion project is scheduled to be completed in 2017.



Architect rendering of the Athol Hospital Center for Emergency Care and Medical Office Building

Going Green: Good for the Environment and Good for the Bottom Line

Healthcare is the most energy-intensive industry in our area. With facilities open 24/7 at Heywood Hospital, leadership has responded to this challenge by promoting environmental quality, saving a lot of "green" in the process.

Perhaps it's more than a coincidence that Heywood is based on Green Street in Gardner! The latest in a series of green initiatives implemented over the last several years, the solar panel project is designed to be kind to the environment and the bottom line. This unique effort features a solid canopy with solar panels above 350 parking spaces. Not only does this protect patients, visitors, and staff from the elements, but it also supplies 30% of the total power needs…cleanly and efficiently.

"Our vision is to be good stewards of the environment as well as good financial planners," explains Mike Grimmer, Vice President of Support Services at Heywood Hospital. "By taking advantage of rebates offered by the utility companies, we are able to continue to upgrade systems on an ongoing basis and realize excellent return on our investments." Over the last five years, Heywood has reduced total utility costs (for electricity, gas, oil, and water) by 17%, resulting in \$400,000 in annual savings.

Examples of Heywood's environmental initiatives include:

- Flooring. Thousands of square feet of original vinyl flooring that contained asbestos have been replaced with Nora rubber flooring, an environmentally friendly product, requiring less cleaning solvents and lower maintenance costs.
- **Kitchen.** Heywood's former kitchen, with electric stoves that operated all day, were converted to a gas system to save energy and improve air quality compromised by the previous ventilation vents. The original disposal system involved the daily draining of 100 pounds of food, resulting in clogged pipes leading to thousands of dollars for frequent repairs as well as tons of waste shipped to the area's water treatment plant. Last year, Heywood and Athol Hospitals installed state-of-the art machines to grind the waste and transform it into compost available for gardens, not landfills.
- **Heating/cooling.** Oil burners are being converted to cleaner, more efficient natural gas. In addition, Variable Frequency Drive motors have replaced outdated systems that were needlessly operating around the clock.
- Recycling. In 2012, Heywood Healthcare converted to "single stream recycling," creating an easier way
 to recycle paper, bottles, and plastic in the kitchen and in bins throughout our facilities. Heywood also
 participates in an electronics recycling program with Office Max, involving remanufactured printer toners,
 resulting in \$45,000 annual savings.
- Ongoing initiatives include the work of Heywood's Green Team, Earth Day events, Farmers' Markets onsite and Housekeeping's clean chemical use.
- Future plans call for boiler room upgrades and other system-wide enhancements.

Heywood staff takes pride in furthering the organization's role as an environmental steward and pioneer. "It's easy to be green when you see all the benefits for our healthcare system and the environment. It's the gift that keeps giving," said Grimmer.





Reaching Out to At-risk Youth in Our Communities

"Heywood Healthcare is keenly aware of the significant mental health and socio-economic factors that affect the health of our communities and has made it a priority to dedicate significant resources to help those at-risk, including hundreds of local students," says Dawn Casavant, who serves as Vice President of External Affairs and Chief Philanthropy Officer, as well as Executive Director of Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation. Casavant sees Heywood as the "quarterback" for several critical community-based initiatives.

Casavant's team works with numerous professionals and volunteers, along with the support of what she calls an "offensive line" and "special teams," such as Heywood's suicide prevention, backpack food program, and CHART (Community Hospital Acceleration Revitalization Transformation) programs, along with the schools, primary care practices, and local nonprofit organizations and coalitions, such as the North Quabbin Community Coalition and CHNA 9 (Community Health Network Area 9). She says, "We all come together to coordinate services, educate community members, and provide care where it's needed most."

Casavant and her colleague, Mary Gianetti, both experienced fundraisers and grant writers, have been responsible for Heywood Healthcare being awarded key grants from the Health Policy Commission (HPC). Part of a grant provides for a unique, school-based program in which specially trained care coordinators connect with adolescents in seven area schools, offering them resources and support for behavioral health services, provided on-site, and other family-related services. Over the past three years, over 800 students have received on-site mental health counseling and more than 1,200 families have been connected to community-based resources.

Through another HPC grant, Heywood is now expanding an innovative telehealth program connecting adolescents with mental health specialists, now underway in the Mahar and Narragansett School Districts. North Central Massachusetts has limited access to psychiatric services, and tele-mental health services expand and expedite access to experienced professional counseling via this advanced telecommunication technology.

Examples of other ongoing and evolving Heywood and Athol programs targeting young people include:

- **Zero Suicide Project.** The foundational belief of Zero Suicide is that suicide deaths for individuals under care within health and behavioral health systems are preventable. A systematic approach to quality improvement in these settings is necessary.
- Youth Suicide Prevention Program. Heywood has developed the youth suicide prevention program to foster awareness and promote prevention through a peer-to-peer approach.
- Weekend Backpack Food Program. Provides 250 elementary school students with healthful food each week to supplement weekend meals.
- **Nutrition and Fitness.** For second-graders and kindergarteners, with programs including *Off Your Rockers* and *Project LEAP*.
- Quabbin Retreat. An addiction treatment facility, with the Dana Day Treatment opening in Spring 2017, later phases will include adult and adolescent behavioral health and inpatient detox services.

Over the past two years, the Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation has awarded over \$230,000 to nonprofits to improve access to behavioral health services and address "social determinants," which can impede access to healthcare and social services.

Casavant is actively planning fundraisers and looking for new sources of funding. "We have a lot of balls in the air, but we're always looking for promising new strategies," she says. "We have a passionate and dedicated team who are committed to serving our vulnerable populations. The needs in our region are enormous, and we are fortunate for the generosity of our communities, the support of our legislators, and our successful track record in securing grant funding to introduce and expand critical services and programs."





Teens Helping Teens: Youth Suicide Prevention Project

The Youth Suicide Prevention (YSP) project works with Gardner Public Schools to raise awareness of suicide risk and prevention in our region. This group of teens work to provide information about youth suicide prevention to their peers and school administrators in a safe, open and friendly environment.

Working with Gardner High School and the Gardner Academy for Learning and Technology students and administration, the goal of the YSP group is to shape the future of suicide prevention in our community by relating directly to at-risk students. The group focuses on positive relations, safe talk, and creating a safe culture among their peers. While the students themselves do not provide crisis management, they offer access to a variety of resources and services that could make all the difference to a teen dealing with depression or thinking about suicide.

Through a variety of community projects, the group helps raise awareness of the risk factors and warning signs of suicide, including depression, withdrawal from family and friends, drastic or risky behavior, changes in appetite, changes in sleep habits or personal appearance, episodes of prolonged sadness, crying or hopelessness, evidence of physical or mental abuse, bullying or substance abuse.

In addition to providing essential resources for at-risk youth, the YSP helps to create awareness of ways in which we can help teens who are suicidal, including suicide gatekeeper training and effective methods of communication.

For more information on the YSP group or for additional resources, please visit suicidepreventiontaskforce.org/youth.





Outreach Nurse Making a Difference: Direct Care Where It's Needed Most

"Seek out those in need by being in the community, and stress the importance of prevention by teaching people how to promote their own health."

This vision, articulated in 1893 by Lillian Wald, the country's first Public Health Nurse, still rings true today at Athol Hospital.

"We've seen dramatic changes in healthcare through the years, but our basic mission of community outreach hasn't changed," says Pamela Jobst, RN. Jobst, who started working at Athol Hospital more than 30 years ago, now serves as Athol Hospital's Community Outreach Coordinator, Public Health Nurse, HIV/AIDS Resource Nurse, and transition coach.

Key to her approach is making direct visits and contact with community members and patients, many of whom have limited access to transportation in the hospital's nine town service area. In addition to home visits, Jobst is a neighborhood fixture at senior centers, area schools, the Board of Health, YMCA, Salvation Army, and civic associations. This flu season, she provided influenza immunizations with the Athol Board of Health. You will find her at community flu clinics and local police and fire departments as well as blood pressure clinics. All this, provided at no or minimal cost to patients.

Her role is unique in the area, and she customizes her services based on the unique needs of those she sees. She assesses the appropriate level of care, provides resource material, counsels about prevention, and makes necessary referrals, helping people find rides, navigate through complicated insurance matters, and more.

"Education is critical to motivate people to advocate for themselves," Jobst explains. "Sometimes, it's as simple as guiding patients who may be in denial or are afraid to ask the right questions of their doctors."

As needed, she is out in the community speaking about issues like stroke, heart health, nutrition, Lyme disease, influenza, handwashing, skin cancer, lice, and healthcare careers. And of course, substance abuse has been a huge priority in recent years. Jobst serves on the North Quabbin Community Coalition Substance Abuse Prevention and Children's Health & Wellness Task Forces, the Opioid Task Force of Franklin County and The North Quibbling, the YMCA Diabetes Prevention Program, the Greater Quibbling Food Alliance, the Athol Local Emergency Planning Committee, and on numerous boards.

She stresses the need to be flexible. Most recently, Athol Hospital started a transitional care program for patients who have chronic, under-treated conditions and are otherwise not eligible for home care. Program goals are to reduce hospital readmission rates and provide a seamless transition of care, including services for post-joint-replacement patients. Jobst serves as the program's official "transition coach" and makes home visits as needed.

"It's great to have such an extensive network in the community," says Jobst. "My experience is a big plus, but every day is a new adventure, and you have to be ready to respond in a proactive and non-judgmental way. Our communities have significant needs, and people can fall through the cracks. My job is to catch them."

Suicide Prevention Task Force: Preventing Suicide, Providing Hope

Over 40,000 Americans commit suicide every year. Closer to home, economic challenges often increase levels of depression and the holidays can be particularly dark times for at-risk individuals. But through education and community support, there is hope, with the Montachusett Suicide Prevention Task Force serving as a beacon.

In 2011, the Department of Public Health (DPH) recognized that the North Central Massachusetts region needed a program to address the impact of those killed by suicide and the loved ones left behind. Launched in Gardner and spearheaded by Heywood Healthcare, the Task Force now serves 22 communities with 120 volunteers, many of whom have directly been affected by suicide. The group is supported by DPH, local district attorneys and regional school districts.

Services include counseling, training, resources, referrals, and advocacy, with programs specifically tailored to community needs. One example is the MENders support group which focuses on one of the highest subsets of suicide in the region, bringing together 18-80-year-old men facing similar challenges. The Task Force also serves other groups, including Vets to Vets, Suicide Survivors, Learn to Cope, NAMI Connection Recovery, and the Military Family Support Group.

"These groups have helped many people by giving them safe and productive support. They have truly filled a void in our community," says Nora Salovardos, Heywood Healthcare's Director of Behavioral Health and Co-Chair of the Montachusett Suicide Prevention Task Force.

A key objective is to identify suicidal thoughts such as hopelessness, self-loathing, and mood swings — and then teach what to do when confronted by these signs. "We strive to educate everyone and engage more conversations. When talking with suicide survivors, one thing I hear again and again is, 'If only someone had asked me if I was okay, I wouldn't have done this," says Barbara Nealon, Heywood Healthcare's Director of Social Service and Multicultural Services and Task Force Co-Chair.

As the Task Force begins its fifth year, Heywood Healthcare looks forward to launching innovative, new initiatives that address the overwhelming need for behavioral health and addiction treatment resources. In Spring 2017, Phase One of the Quabbin Retreat in Petersham opens with the Dana Day Treatment Center providing intensive outpatient, adult behavioral health and addiction treatment services. Adult residential care is slated to open later in the year. In addition, the Quabbin Retreat will feature the Enjoy Life Community Project, which will encourage engagement with the community and nature; TheraPaws, which will offer specially trained dogs for comfort; an outdoor Nature Path; and a Healing Garden.





Heywood Events Raise Funds to Support Mental Health Efforts



Healthy Harvest 5K

The fourth annual event, held on November 5, 2016, drew over 150 walkers and runners and was supported by many area organizations, including the presenting sponsors: Baldwinville Skilled Nursing and Rehabilitation Center, Gardner Rehab and Nursing Center, Coverys, Fallon Healthcare, HUB International Limited, and Fidelity Bank's SHINE Initiative. The Healthy Harvest 5K raised \$14,000 to expand our community-based mental health and suicide prevention efforts. The 2017 Healthy Harvest 5K is scheduled for Saturday, November 4th.

Ride of Your Life

The fourth annual Ride of Your Life: Motorcycle Ride for Suicide Prevention attracted 200 riders to the 60-mile ride, which goes throughout North Central Massachusetts. Riders and families enjoyed a BBQ lunch, door prizes, and auctions. Next year's Ride of Your Life will take place on August 21, 2017 at Monty Tech High School in Fitchburg at 8:00 a.m. For registration, visit suicidepreventiontaskforce.org.

If you are contemplating suicide or if you believe someone you love may be, please call the toll-free National Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-TALK (8255), 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. For additional information on these programs, visit suicidepreventiontaskforce.org.





The Weekend Backpack Food Program: Feeding Students So They Are Hungry to Learn

About two-thirds of the students in Gardner schools qualify for free or reduced-cost lunches. But what happens when the students go home for the weekend? Their families — many of whom are living under the Federal poverty level — may not have adequate food provisions. Responding to this challenge in 2014, Heywood's Philanthropy Office reached out to the Gardner Rotary Club, Gardner Public Schools, and the Gardner Community Action Committee. Based on a needs assessment, a pilot weekend food backpack program was launched to benefit the most at-risk kids in the area: third-graders at the Helen Mae Sauter Elementary School in Gardner. The premise of the program is simple: Friday afternoons, students receive nutritious food in their draw-string backpacks, which they take home to supplement weekend meals with their families. On Monday mornings, they return to school and bring their empty backpack, so it can be filled again the next weekend.

But who would run this program, and how would it be sustained?

Enter Theresa Thompson. At Heywood, she is a full-time Manager of Physician Recruitment, but that's just part of the story. When she's not running 12 miles several days a week, she's running around the community as the volunteer coordinator of the backpack program. Thompson, who starts her day at 4 a.m., is pleased to set aside time to run the backpack program.

"I'm always looking for the most economical food that is also good for you," says Thompson. So, she constantly scours fliers from area grocery stores, looking for the best sales. Every week, she buys non-perishable items in bulk, typically pasta, sauce, cereal and rice. She hauls away about 1,000 pounds of food, which she stocks on shelves in a local panty. Then she fills about 200 backpacks for the students to bring home to their appreciative families.

"The program keeps growing," says Thompson, "but so do the needs in our community." The program started with 60 students and has more than quadrupled in size.

Based on the success in Gardner, other school systems are adopting this model. Last year, the program expanded to the Athol-Royalston Regional School District with the support of the Athol/Orange Rotary Club, where Rotarians Jim Meehan and Ted Ledgard personally pack 50 backpacks weekly. "This cause is close to my heart," says Meehan. "We have a responsibility for the health and welfare of our communities, and the Weekend Backpack Food program addresses the most basic needs of our most vulnerable residents – our children."

"It costs about \$1,000 per week to sustain us," Thompson says. "We rely on the generosity of our Winter Affair attendees, a Heywood event that benefits the Backpack Program, and the support of local organizations and individuals. We also plan fundraisers along with the Rotary Clubs."

What's most gratifying to Thompson is the feedback she receives from teachers and parents who say what a difference the program has made in their lives. Students are proud to contribute to their home and parents are grateful for the supplemental meals.

"We need to help more students who are under-served and under-fed," she says. "One-hundred percent of the donations we receive go directly to where they're needed most...into the backpacks of deserving kids."

The Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation: Giving Back to Our Communities

Established in 2013, the Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation raises and distributes funds annually to address the healthcare needs of the region. The Foundation expects to award annual community grants and will continue to raise funds to support critical community initiatives.

The Heywood Healthcare Charitable Foundation awarded over \$100,000 in grants to 11 local agencies in 2016 in support of initiatives that focus on the unique health needs of the communities.

"It's incredibly rewarding to present these organizations with funding for these critical initiatives," stated Dawn Casavant, Heywood Healthcare's Vice President for External Affairs and Chief Philanthropy Officer, who also serves as the Executive Director for the Charitable Foundation. "Although we could not fund all requests, the Community Investment Committee is confident that these projects will have a positive impact on the health and wellbeing of our region."

Interested in supporting the Foundation? Please contact Dawn Casavant at (978) 630-6431 or dawn.casavant@heywood.org.

Community Investment Committee

Rebecca Bialecki Richard Cella Joanne Davidson Adrian Ford Brad Heglin William Kessler Marilyn Malik Barbara Nealon Chelsey Patriss Amy Sanden Phil Wood Shelly Yarnie (DPH)

GRANT INITIATIVES FUNDED IN 2016

Our Father's House

Supporting a part-time Street Outreach worker to engage and assist chronically homeless individuals in the Heywood Healthcare service area.

Seeds of Solidarity

Wishing to 'awaken the power among youth, schools and families to Grow Food Everywhere to transform hunger to health, and create resilient lives and communities.' Their grant will develop and implement therapeutic gardens at the Quabbin Retreat.

The Village School

For renovation of facilities which will enable expansion of their successful pilot program, "Skills-for-Life", providing a series of learning opportunities for 25-50 year old rural adults.

YOU, Inc.

Expand the position of Prevention Specialist, which provides support to families with immediate needs, creates plans to stabilize families for long-term, and provides workshops and support groups to educate parents.

Gardner Middle Schools

Supply the schools' Mindfulness Project.

Community Health Connections, Inc.

To expand office-based opioid treatment at the Greater Gardner Community Health Center.

GAAHMA Inc.

Fund, purchase and implement a cloud-based system to effectively manage client records.

North Quabbin Community Coalition

Provide staff hours for the Jail to Community Task Force which supports men returning to the North Quabbin area after being incarcerated.

The United Arc

Supporting the "Healthy Families Living Well" 10-week program providing education and support to parents with a physical, mental or cognitive disability to aid in living healthier lives.

National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) North Central Massachusetts

Provide training for "In Our Own Voice" presenters and free presentations by two people living with serious mental illnesses who share their journeys.

Mission E4

Focuses safe and fun environments to youth, especially at-risk youth, from grades 6-12.

HEYWOOD CHARITABLE FOUNDATION AWARDEES 2015

The People's Place

Tobacco Cessation with Telephone/ Text Messaging Support

North Quabbin Mediation Services

Mediation to Mitigate Childhood Trauma

National Alliance for Mental Illness

Connection Recovery Support Group, Peer to Peer Education Program

North Quabbin Community Coalition

Support Substance Abuse Prevention Task Force activities

Athol YMCA

Substance Abuse Prevention, Education, Awareness Program "All Stars"

HOPE

Development of a Teen Center, grade 9

Athol Hospital

Emergency Services

AED Foundation

Making Change Evidence-based Substance Abuse Support Program (Ages 14-21)

GAAMHA Inc.

Increasing safety and security of intellectually and developmentally disabled individuals with visual documentation providing training opportunities to improve interventions

Gardner Public Schools

PBIS Implementation - Tier 1 and Tier 2 training and materials necessary for implementation

The Minority Coalition

Asset mapping at Olde English Village, establish a Gardner-based Minority Coalition Leadership Council

North Quabbin Citizen's Advocacy

12-15 new advocacy relationships and support of the 80+ existing participants aggressive outreach campaign



2016 Grant Awardees and Community Investment Committee Members

Heywood Healthcare Milestones

JAN 152016

Urgent Care Center Opens in Gardner

The new center offers walk-in treatment for everyday illness and injury, including cuts, sprains, fever, sore throats, ear aches and cold symptoms, with no appointment required. Heywood Urgent Care, a service of Heywood Medical Group, offers an experienced staff of physicians, nurse practitioners and physician assistants seven daysa-week to provide quality care and convenience.

APR 302016

Community Stroke Awareness Event

Dr. Shashidhara Nanjundaswamy is a Reliant Medical Group physician, specializing in Neurology and practicing in both Leominster and Worcester.

A member of the Alpha Omega Alpha honors society, Dr. Nanjundaswamy is board-certified in neurology. He is also subspecialty certified in neuromuscular disorders and vascular neurology. He helps patients deal with all kinds of neuromuscular disorders such as neuropathies, myasthenia gravis, as well as stroke, TIA, vascular malformations, and other problems related to the vascular system of the head and neck. He is also fellowship-trained in neurology of aging and dementia, and helps many patients suffering from Alzheimer's disease and other dementias.

APR 292016

Heywood Hospital Earns "A" Spring Safety Score

New Hospital Safety Scores, which assign A, B, C, D and F letter grades to hospitals nationwide and provide the most complete picture of patient safety in the U.S. healthcare system, were announced today by The Leapfrog Group, a national patient safety watchdog. Heywood was one of 798 hospitals to receive an A, ranking it among the safest hospitals in the United States. Hospitals throughout the country were surveyed from April 1, 2014 to March 31, 2016.

MAY 122016

Heywood Healthcare Hosts Blue Zones Presentation on the Secrets to Longer, Healthier Lives

Heywood Healthcare hosted Tony Buettner of Blue Zones®, where he shared global research focusing on the nine essential lifestyle elements of people in areas with high rates of longevity. His presentation was followed by a Q&A session on the potential to implement those strategies in our region.

This free community event, hosted at The Quabbin Retreat in Petersham, brought in a group of 75 local leaders and residents. Refreshments were served, including several appetizers from the Blue Zones website and book.

MAY 23 2016

Win Brown and Athol Hospital Receive Innovator's Award

Win Brown, President & CEO of Heywood Healthcare, received the Innovator's Award from the Greater Athol Area Advocates for Families with Special Needs (GAAAFSN, a program of the United ARC) on Friday, May 20 for Athol Hospital's work ensuring high quality healthcare for all in the North Quabbin Region.

JUNE 142016

Heywood Hospital Aid Association Pledges \$75,000 to Capital Campaign

The Heywood Hospital Aid Association has pledged \$75,000 to Heywood Hospital and Heywood Healthcare's 'Fulfilling Our Promise' Capital Campaign over the next three years. The Hospital Aid Association has already donated \$30,000 toward that goal so far in 2016.

JUNE 202016

Annual Heywood Golf Classic Raises \$100K for New Surgical Pavilion

Heywood Hospital's Golf Classic, held on June 20th at Oak Hill Country Club in Fitchburg, raised \$100,000 which will support Heywood Hospital moving forward with its most significant construction project since the Watkins Building, the full-scale design of a new Surgical Pavilion, to replace the current operating rooms, designed and built in the 1960s. To keep pace with the latest technology and equipment, the Surgical Pavilion will allow Heywood Healthcare to grow and enhance services as well as continue efforts to recruit the most skilled physicians and clinicians to the region.

JUN 212016

Heywood Hospital Receives Award for Greatest Improvement in Stroke Care Measures

Heywood Hospital received the Coverdell Greatest Increase in Dysphagia Screening Award for small volume hospitals from the Paul Coverdell National Acute Stroke Program at the Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH). The Paul Coverdell National Acute Stroke Program is a Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) funded quality improvement collaborative administered by the DPH, that supports Primary Stroke Service hospitals. This award recognizes the hospital, with a small stroke volume, which had the greatest improvement on performance of dysphagia screening on stroke patients from January 2016-December 2016.

AUG 10 2016

Annual Athol Hospital Golf Classic Raises \$42,000 for Construction of New Emergency Department

Athol Hospital's Golf Classic, held at the Ellinwood Country Club in Athol, raised \$42,000 which helped the Hospital to move forward with the construction of a new Emergency Department and Medical Office Building, addressing significant space constraints and providing patients with the highest quality emergency, behavioral health, and primary and specialty healthcare, in a state-of-the-art setting.

AUG 222016

Healthcare Partners and HelpPRO Team Up to Develop Innovative Tool for Region

The Regional Behavioral Health Collaborative, under the leadership of Heywood Healthcare (Heywood and Athol Hospitals) and HealthAlliance Hospital, in partnership with other healthcare, mental health and community service organizations in the region, has developed an online resource tool, the North Central Massachusetts Community Resources Finder, for all providers and clients in North Central Massachusetts and the North Quabbin Region.

SEPT 202016

Annual Diabetes Health Fair

Heywood Healthcare hosted its Annual Diabetes Health Fair at Mount Wachusett Community College. This fair offered all an opportunity to learn about diabetes, including the newest methods and tools for managing the disease. Attendees spoke one-on-one with healthcare professionals that specialize in the treatment of diabetes, and learned about the best foods to include in a healthy diet.

NOV 2 2016

Heywood Hospital Earns "A" Grade for Patient Safety in Fall 2016 Leapfrog Hospital Safety Grade

Leapfrog Hospital Safety Grades assign A, B, C, D and F letter grades to hospitals nationwide and provide an excellent overview of patient safety in the U.S. Heywood Hospital was one of 844 hospitals nationwide and 31 hospitals in Massachusetts to receive an "A", ranking it among the safest hospitals in the United States.

NOV 52016

The Fourth Annual 'Healthy Harvest 5K' Raises Funds for Mental Health Initiatives

Nearly 150 area runners and walkers participated in the 4th Annual Heywood Healthcare Healthy Harvest 5K Run/Walk.

The three mile family-friendly course started and ended at Heywood Hospital and was targeted to all fitness levels. Adults had the option to walk or run the course, and kids (up to age 7) competed in our special one mile youth run (ages 8-10) and Story Book Tour. Attendees also had the opportunity to test their skills in the Fitness Challenge.

NOV 15 2016

Free Public Flu Clinic

Heywood Hospital hosted a Free Flu Clinic, open to all members of the community. Free flu vaccines were distributed to over 100 adults and canned and non-perishable food collected was donated to the Gardner Food Pantry.







Tully Family Medicine and Athol Walk-in Care Center

Heywood Healthcare is committed to providing access to high-quality, convenient and affordable medical care in the North Central and North Quabbin communities. In January of 2016, Heywood Urgent Care opened its doors in downtown Gardner. It offers walk-in treatment for everyday illness and injury, including cuts, sprains, fever, sore throats, ear aches and cold symptoms, with no appointment required.

Coming in the summer of 2017, Heywood Healthcare will open a new Walk-in Care Center in the Market Basket Plaza in Athol. This building will also serve as the new home for Tully Family Medicine, currently located in Phillipston.

"Heywood Healthcare is excited to bring walk-in care services to our community," said Win Brown, president & CEO. "Our Athol walk-in care center will provide services to those in our region when there's an unexpected illness or injury, and our extended and weekend hours will provide needed care outside of normal primary care physician office hours. I am pleased that we will soon be able to offer this convenient and needed service to the Quabbin Region."

Occupational Health Program Expands

Heywood Hospital's Occupational Health Program offers comprehensive services to companies that want to improve the health, safety and productivity of their employees.

We focus on prevention and early intervention, and can tailor a medical program that fits your company's specific needs.

Our services include:

- Physical exams and medical evaluations
- D.O.T. physical exams and drug screens
- Immunizations
- Hearing screenings
- Drug screenings



At Heywood, our Occupational Health staff takes pride in the strong relationships we build with employers and their employees. Our primary goals are to provide our clients and their employees with comprehensive services and coordinated care from beginning to end. We focus on injury prevention and early treatment intervention and provide reliable, prompt and courteous medical care through timely and direct communication.

To learn more, please call (978) 630-6565.

Heywood Hospital Active Medical Staff and Advanced Practice Providers

2015-2016 OFFICERS

Kami Phillips, MD
President
Benjamin Prentiss, MD
Vice-President
Robert Terlato, MD
Secretary/Treasurer
David Havlin, MD
At-Large Member

ALLERGY

Lawrence Dubuske, MD Mudita Gogna, MD David Riester, MD Jordan Scott, MD

ANESTHESIOLOGY

Andrew Cocchiarella, MD - Chief Jessica Darnobid, MD Peter Dresens, MD Raimis Matulionis, MD Julia Morrison, MD Vikram Narayan, MD Pratibha Vagal, MD Rebecca Zanconato, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Heather Archambeault, CRNA Christopher Barnes, CRNA Tyanna Barnes, CRNA Efran Candelaria, CRNA Anthony Craig, CRNA Ruth Dahlstrom, CRNA David Koenig, CRNA Sarah Lamoreaux, CRNA Rozzana Penney, CRNA Jeffrey Vandall, CRNA

CARDIOLOGY

Jaime Waler, CRNA

Alison Willnow, CRNA

Michael Stauder, MD - Chief Kevin Floyd, MD

Craig Napolitano, MD
Benjamin Prentiss, MD
Motkar Reddy, MD
Robert Terlato, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Aimee Cormier, NP

DERMATOLOGY

Thomas Cahn, MD

EMERGENCY MEDICINE

Steven Yerid, MD - Chief

Shawn Gliklich, MD Iva Gotz, MD Lawrence Proano, MD Sukhshant Atti, MD

Francesco Corvi, MD Adam Darnobid, MD Marc DeBell, MD Sarah Gilbert, MD Peter Gorlin, MD Ashok Joshi, MD William Petrone, MD Ellen Ray, MD Douglas Romney, MD Ajeet Singh, MD Robert Spangler, MD James Sullivan, MD Alexandra Weill, MD Daniel Wilson, DO Affiliated Medical Professionals Marc Bisceglia, PA Robert Bogdasarian, PA Maureen Kittredge, NP Samuel Leger, PA Patricia Murray, NP Mark Navin, PA Andrea Poulin, PA Beth Temple, PA

ENDOCRINOLOGY

Margo Wood, PA

Richard Haas, MD Mira Torres, MD John Poremba, MD

FAMILY MEDICINE

Elizabeth Nottleson, MD - Chief

Curtis Clayman, MD Lori DiLorenzo, MD John Harrington, MD David Havlin, MD Helen Heneghan, MD Kelly Hoisington, DO Kim Houde, MD Gretchen Kelley, MD Katherine Fitzgerald, DO Heidi Foley, MD Kavitha Kayathi, MD T. Bryan Miller, MD Donald Mruk, MD Michael Mutchler, MD Stephanie Oliva, MD Michele Parker, MD Kami Phillips, MD Melinda Raboin, MD

Lisa Rembetsy-Brown, MD Michael Reeves, MD Jennifer Ryan, DO Kristin Schofield, MD Timothy Soule-Regine, MD Francis Sweenev, MD Tricia Vorderstrasse, MD Rebecca Worden, MD John Worden, IV, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Haley Bogdasarian, PA Carrie-Ann Case, NP Erica Lasrosa, PA Amanda McLaughlin, NP Eliot Nottleson, PA Sharon Plan-MacNeil, PA Deborah Plotkin, NP Carol Riech, NP Laurine Verrilli, NP

GASTROENTEROLOGY

Phani Molakatalla, MD Srikant Muddana, MD Edmund Taylor, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Lauren Giangrande, NP

HOSPITALIST

Ranadhir Beereddy, MD Gagandeep Dhingra, MD Aqueel Imran, MD Mohammed Jaleel, MD Tatsuyoshi Kitamura, MD Amabel Pia Lapuebla, MD Sarah Leonard, DO Purushothaman Muthusamy, MD David Nesanelis, MD Gulam Sadig Parihar, MD Seema Sahib, MD Mahmoud Sakr, MD Saurabh Sharma, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Robert Dawson, NP Cynthia Geronimo, NP Melanie Teabo, NP Carlotta Vachom, NP Alice Vaine, NP



INFECTIOUS DISEASE

George Abraham, MD Imola Daniel, MD

NEPHROLOGY

Bradley Denker, MD Shipen Li, MD David Mount, MD Michael Shih, MD Francis Zambetti. MD

NEUROLOGY

Lan Qin, MD Muhammad Ramzan, MD Mikhail Vydrin, MD

OBSTETRICS/GYNECOLOGY

Andrea Damour, MD - Chief Jeffrey Blake, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Christine McMahon, NP

OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH

Affiliated Medical Professionals
Abby Herget, NP

ONCOLOGY

M. Donnelly, MD David Shepro, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Wendy Coutu, NP

ONCOLOGY/HEMATOLOGY

Saleem Khanani, MD Madhavi Toke, MD

ORTHOPEDICS

Peter Brassard, MD - Chief Michael Azzoni, MD Andrew Markwith, MD William Lohrer, MD Anders G. J. Rhodin, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Emily DiConza, PA

PAIN MANAGEMENT

Kalyan Kalava, MD

PATHOLOGY

Deborah Gordon, MD - Chief Michael Ross, MD Magdy Salama, MD Maha Farhat, MD Victor Zota, MD

PEDIATRICS

Katy-Ann Hannigan, DO - Chief Chettupuzha Mathew, MD Sari Miettinen, MD Erin O'Hara, MD Yuliya Ostrerov, MD Yogendra Thaker, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Kathleen Teleciak, NP

PEDIATRIC CARDIOLOGY

Maria Tantengco, MD

PHYSICAL AND REHABILITATION MEDICINE

Daniel Tanenbaum, MD

PODIATRY

Neal Armstrong, DPM Paula Fontaine, DPM Richard Genovese, DPM

PSYCHIATRY

Nuzhat Farooqui, MD - Chief Andrew Gill, MD David Gill, MD Mustafa Syed, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Elizabeth Nasser, PhD

PULMONOLOGY

Odalys Croteau, MD Joesph Walek, MD

RADIOLOGY

Bruce Bertrand, MD - Chief
Joan DeSantis, MD
Charles Allison, MD
Laura Chen, MD
Karl Coyner, MD
Patricia Cross, MD
Kenneth Sicard, MD
Jacqueline Wellman, MD
John Wilinsky, MD

RHEUMATOLOGY

Ratnesh Chopra, MD Katherine Upchurch, MD

SURGERY, ASSISTANT

William Friedman, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Hilda Escobedo, PA Patricia Powers. RN

SURGERY, GENERAL

George Krasowski, MD - Chief Nari Sabeti, MD Thomas Scalfarotto, DO Karl Sorenson, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Mary Beth Sherrin, LMHC

SURGERY, OPHTHALMOLOGY

Muna Ahmad, MD
Pierre Alfred, MD
Sreenivasa Basavanthappa, MD
Jo-Ann Chang, MD
Francis D'Ambrosio, Jr, MD
Aaron Fay, MD
Fotios Ganias, MD
David Lotufo, MD
Balaji Perumal, MD
John Warren, MD
Oren Weisberg, MD
Bin Wu, MD

SURGERY, OTOLARYNGOLOGY

Daniel Ervin, DO

SURGERY, UROLOGY

Ronald Ebb, MD Francis Garofalo, MD

SURGERY, VASCULAR

Stephen Hoenig, MD Jessica Simons, MD

URGENT CARE

Affiliated Medical Professionals Katelynn Agrafiotis, PA Kyle Argo, PA Kristina D'Amico, PA Frank Yavorosky, PA

WOUND CARE

Konstantino Avradopoulos, MD Owen Christensen, MD Angus Michaels, MD

Athol Hospital Active Medical Staff and Advanced Practice Providers

2015-2016 OFFICERS

Elizabeth Nottleson, MD President Danilo Funa. MD

Vice President

Peter Gorlin, MD Secretary/Treasurer

ALLERGY

Mudita Gogna, MD David Riester, MD Jordan Scott, MD

ANESTHESIOLOGY

Andrew Cocchiarella, MD - Chief

Jessica Darnobid, MD Peter Dresens, MD Raimis Matulionis. MD Julia Morrison, MD Vikram Narayan, MD Pratibha Vagal, MD Rebecca Zanconato, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Rozanna Penney, CRNA Anthony Craig, CRNA Jeffrey Vandall, CRNA

CARDIOLOGY

Craig Napolitano, MD Benjamin Prentiss, MD Michael Stauder, MD Maria Tantengco, MD Robert Terlato, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Aimee Cormier, NP

EMERGENCY MEDICINE

Steven Yerid. MD - Chief

Shawn Gliklich, MD Lawrence Proano, MD Sukhshant Atti. MD Carl Dahlberg, MD Adam Darnobid, MD Marc DeBell, MD Sarah Gilbert, MD Peter Gorlin, MD Ashok Joshi, MD Raghavendra Kulkarni, MD David Lanier, MD Robert Petrella, MD William Petrone, MD Ellen Ray, MD Morris Rivera, MD Douglas Romney, MD Ajeet Singh, MD

Robert Spangler, MD James Sullivan, MD Alexandra Weill, MD Daniel Wilson, DO

ENDOCRINOLOGY

John Poremba, MD

FAMILY MEDICINE

Timothy Soule-Regine, MD - Chief Ekaterina Brodski-Quiglev. MD Katherine Fitzgerald, DO Heidi Foley, MD Rebecca Jackson, MD Donald Mruk, MD Elizabeth Nottleson, MD Michael Reeves, MD Flora Sadri-Azarbayejani, DO

GASTROENTEROLOGY

Phani Molakatalla, MD

HOSPITALIST

Ranadhir Beereddy, MD Gagandeep Dhingra, MD Cynthia Geronimo, NP Aqueel Imran, MD Mohammed Jaleel, MD Kavitha Kayathi, MD Tamer Khafaqy, MD Tatsuyoshi Kitamura, MD Amabel Pia Lapuebla, MD Roberto Larios, MD Sarah Leonard, DO Purushothaman Muthusamy, MD David Nesanelis, MD Gulam Sadiq Parihar, MD Binu Pathrose, MD Seema Sahib, MD Mahmoud Sakr, MD Saurabh Sharma, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Robert Dawson, NP Melanie Teabo, N Carlotta Vachon, NP Alice Vaine, NP Margo Wood, NP

INFECTIOUS DISEASE

George Abraham, MD Imola Daniel, MD

INTERNAL MEDICINE

Mohsen Noreldin, MD - Chief

Gene Del Rosario, MD Danilo Funa, MD Joshua Mintz, MD John Skrzypczak, MD

NEPHROLOGY

Shipen Li, MD

OBSTETRICS/GYNECOLOGY

Jeffrey Blake, MD Andrea Damour, MD

OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH

Affiliated Medical Professionals Abby Herget, NP

ONCOLOGY

M. Donnelly, MD Saleem Khanani, MD David Shepro, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Tina Griffin, NP

ORTHOPEDICS

Michael Azzoni. MD Peter Brassard, MD Andrew Markwith, MD Affiliated Medical Professionals Emily DiConza, PA

PAIN MANAGEMENT

Kalyan Kalava, MD

PATHOLOGY

Deborah Gordon, MD - Chief Maha Farhat, MD Victor Zota, MD



PEDIATRICS

Chettupuzha Mathew, MD - Chief Yogendra Thaker, MD

PODIATRY

Richard Genovese, DPM Jeffrey Moser, DPM David Tarr. DPM

PULMONARY

Joesph Walek, MD

RADIOLOGY

Bruce Bertrand, MD - Chief

Joan DeSantis, MD Charles Allison, MD Laura Chen, MD Karl Coyner, MD Patricia Cross, MD Kenneth Sicard, MD Jacqueline Wellman, MD John Wilinsky, MD

RHEUMATOLOGY

Gary Wolf, MD

SURGERY, ASSISTANT

William Friedman, MD

Affiliated Medical Professionals

Hilda Escobedo, PA

SURGERY, DENTISTRY

Verne Goldsher, DDS

SURGERY, GENERAL

George Krasowski, MD - Chief

Nari Sabeti, MD Thomas Scalfarotto, DO Karl Sorenson, MD

SURGERY, OPHTHALMOLOGY

Robert Austin, MD Sreenivasa Basavanthappa, MD Jo-Ann Chang, MD Francis D'Ambrosio, Jr, MD Balaji Perumal, MD Oren Weisberg, MD Bin Wu, MD

SURGERY, OTOLARYNOLOGY

Daniel Ervin, DO

SURGERY, UROLOGY

Francis Garofalo, MD Stefan Karos, MD

Our medical staff bring unparalleled dedication to their profession and their patients. They provide the strength and foundation upon which the healthcare of our region is built.

Win Brown, President & CEO



Thank you to our generous Annual and Capital Campaign Supporters

Distinguished Benefactor – \$1,000,000+

E.G. Watkins Family Foundation

Henry Heywood Society – \$100,000+

Anonymous
Mr. Ronald M. Ansin
Ansin Foundation c/o Ed Ansin Trustee
The Castine Family
James and Joyce Fletcher
Mr. & Mrs. James and Peggy Garrison
GFA Federal Credit Union
David and Patrice Hillis
L. S. Starrett Company
Robinson-Broadhurst Foundation, Inc.
Rollstone Bank & Trust
The Tomasetti Family
Workers Credit Union

Quabbin Society - \$25,000+

Anonymous
Athol Credit Union
Winfield and Wendy Brown
Cardinal Brook Trust
Coghlin Electrical Contractors
Department of Public Health
Digital Federal Credit Union
Heywood Hospital Aid Association
TD Bank
Wood's Ambulance, Inc.

Chair City Society - \$10,000+

AdCare Educational Institute, Inc. Anonymous Anthony's Liquor Mart Dr. Daniel M. Asquino Dr. Bruce and Mrs. Joan Bertrand Mr. & Mrs. Martin F. Connors, Jr. Ms. Roxanne Dunn Friends of Athol Hospital Dr. Peter and Kathy Gorlin Mr. Michael D. Grimmer Hometown Bank Community Foundation, Inc. **HUB International New England** Scott and Cynthia Janssens Mr. & Mrs. James and Asta Kraskouskas Darrin and Jody Langlois Lucia B. Morrill Charitable Foundation The Nottleson Family Ms. Deborah J. Orre Michael J Mutchler, MD and Michelle C. Parker, MD Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth J. Pierce

Tina and Brian Santos
Tina Sbrega and Charles Bowles
Dr. John and Brenda Skrzypczak
Robert L. Spangler, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Twohey
Winchendon Health Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Steven Yerid

Champion Society - \$5,000+

Advanced Cable Ties, Inc. Anonymous Rebecca and David Bialecki Dawn and Christoper Casavant Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crosby Mr. Paul and Dr. Joan Desantis Fallon Community Health Plan Dr. James and Mrs. Mary Lou Faust Ms. Maureen C. Faust Frank S. Parmenter Trust Fund Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Griffin Janet Nolan, JNB & Associates The Kavalchuck Family Knowlton Foundation for the Elderly, Inc. Mr. Rov Lake Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Mack MedStar Ambulance Jim and Lenny O'Loughlin Dr. Kami S. Phillips and Mr. Jay Theberge Ms. Paulette Poegel Quartulli & Associates, Inc. Carol Roosa SMRT- Architects and Engineers, P.C. Mr. Shaun Suhoski

Visionary Society - \$2,500+

Anonymous Baldwinville Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation Center Ms. Donna Ballentine The Botko Family Ms. Donna Bourgeois Mr. Gary Campbell Patrick and Judy Canal Ms. Kathy A. Chaffee Robert & Debbie Chauvin Bridgitte R. Cochran Mrs. Grace B. Cochran Coverys Ms. Erica Dack Fidelity Bank Gardner Rehabilitation & Nursing Center Gardner Rotary Club Sarah E. Gilbert, MD Greater Gardner Chamber of Commerce Leticia Hebert Glenn A. & Susan M. Hunt Ms. Valerie LaRochelle

Mr. Paul Lavoie
Mrs. Ann Marie Leger
Ms. Nancy Leveille
Ms. Elaine M. Lincoln
Mr. James Meehan, Jr.
Mount Wachusett Community College
New England Inpatient Specialists
Royal Steam Heater Co.
Wayne, Jeannie, & Haley Sanborn
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Shaughnessy
Ms. Susan Sinclair
Tyco/SimplexGrinnell
UMass Memorial Medical Center
Mrs. Diane R. Vincent
The Winchendon School

Pillar Society - \$1,000+

Athol Golf Tournament Misc. Funds

Athol/Orange Rotary Club

Add-On Data, Inc.

Charles Allison, MD

Jane Allard

Anonymous

Athol Savings Bank Aztec Office Technology Ms. Laurie Babcock Mr. and Mrs. Gerald L. Bankowski Cammack Retirement Group Castine Movers Dr. Laura M. Chen Columbia Construction Company Linda and John Cotter Drs. Paul and Andrea Damour Sheila Donnelly, MD Dream Kitchens & Baths Empire Engineering Co., Inc. Enterprise Bank Family Pharmacy Attv. David Ferguson William & Bella Finnell Atty. John and Mrs. Brigitte Flick Mrs. Kim Gagnon Ms. Dayna Girouard Shawn Gliklich, MD GVNA Health Care, Inc. Dr. John E. Harrington and Ms. Vickie Weber Heywood Medical Group Huhtala Oil & Propane The Jennifer Sweatman Memorial Fund John P. Connor Charitable Gift Fund Saleem A. Khanani Ms. Sandra J. King Robert G. Knight Estate Mrs. Theresa M. LaChance Ms. Kathy Ann Ledford Dr. Sarah Leonard and Mr. Thomas Daoust

Pat Lussier Mack Prototype, Inc. Mallett Rubbish & Recycling Mercy Family Practice, PC Pauline A. Metivier Drs. Michael Mutchler and Michelle Parker Ms. Patricia Pandiscio Todd & JoAnne Parks William Petrone The Powers Family Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin D. Prentiss River Terrace Rehabilitation & Healthcare Roman Catholic Bishop of Worcester Sandra Ryder Dr. Jordan Scott and Mrs. Rebecca Scott Siemens Industry, Inc. St. Vincent Hospital/Metro West Medical Center Mrs. Barbara Stromski Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stromski Teknicor The SHINE Initiative Turk's Barber Shop Tyco Matching Gifts Program Valley Stream Rehabilitation and Healthcare W. J. Graves Construction Co., Inc. Witty's Funeral Home Mr. Frank C. Yavorsky Tarja Zarba

Builder Society - \$500+

Ms. Rhonda Zbikowski

A & E Environmental, Inc. Advanced Cable Ties, Inc. Employees Anonymous Aspen Transportation Service. Inc. Athol-Orange Area Rotary Club #6551 Dr. and Mrs. Michael D. Azzoni BDO Seidman, LLP Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Beauvais Ms. Jordan Bergeron Atty. John and Mrs. Marita Bohman The Bonneau Family Ms. Suzanne Bourque Mr. Lawrence Brandon Ms. Cindy Britt Ms. Marilyn Bussiere Bobbie Lee Carr Ashton F. Cetto Chair City Oil, Inc. Chairtown Lumber Co. Charles M. Moran Plumbing & Heating, Inc. Ms. Angela Choquette Clark Memorial YMCA

Sue Deacon Ms. Jennifer Desjardins DSCI Corporation Eventbrite Mr. Gerhard Fandreyer Fidelity Brockerage Services LLC Ms. Cheryl Fletcher Ms. Lorraine Flye Foregreen Solutions Ms. Jeannine M. Forget Mr. Paul Fredette Mrs. Mary C. Giannetti Ms. Anita H. Gilbert Ms. Ellen T. Goderre The Gray Family Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Griffin Dr. and Mrs. Paul P. Harasimowicz, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. David N. Havlin HealthAlliance Hospital The Highlands Dr. Kelly E. Hoisington and Dr. Katy-Ann Hannigan The Jess Family Kessler Investments, Inc. Dr. and Mrs. Saleem A. Khanani Ms. Marie King Lawton Electric Company LUK, Inc. The Mankowsky Family Drs. Stephen Martin and Ruth Potee Dr. William J. Mateik Ms. Jocelyn D. Mearn Aimee Melanson Mr. Samual MooneyHam Melissa Moreau Dr. and Mrs. John F. Mulqueen Ms. Sharon L. Nadeau Ms. Charlene Noel Partners Healthcare Jody Pauze Philip J. Melanson Construction Martin Pike Plantscape Services, LLC Porter Transporatation Co., Inc. Mr. David T. Przesiek Dr. Ellen M. Ray and Mr. Brian E. Mack Ms. Jean Raymond Red Mill Graphics, Inc. Security Management Partners Lynn M. Shepard Southwest Consulting Associates, Inc. Mr. Jeffrey Tencati The Gardner News, Inc. Mr. Richard L. Townsend Ms. Carol A. Travisano Steve and Robin Truehart Ms. Carole J. Vaidulas Mr. and Mrs. Steven C. Vaine Venning & Jacques, PC Ms. Joan Victoria W. B. Mason Co., Inc. Whipps, Inc.

Paula Whitaker

Sally A. Wiley

Ms. Cynthia A. White

Kenneth and Sandra White

Connecticut Business Systems

Ms. Vicki Connor

Advocate Society - \$250+

A Better Life Homecare, LLC Mr. Jonathan R. Abbott Mr. G. Albert Anderson Anonymous Ms. Serena Bassett Mrs. Heather Bialecki-Canning Biomedical Polymers, Inc. Ms. Holly Booth Mr. Andrew N. Boucher **Boucher Nichols Properties** Ms. Shauna Bresnahan Broadview, Inc. Chair City Family Medicine, PC Coleman Assembly and Packaging, Inc. Jessie Corbett Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cormier Joseph N. Cote D & D Electrical Contractors, Inc. Chris J. Desreuisseau DeTore Design Group Dodge Park Rest Home Ms. Debra B. Ellis Kristen Emby Ms. Laurie C. Endsley Erving Industries, Inc. Eye & Lasik Center Mr. and Mrs. Willard Fichtel Fitness Concepts Health Club Foster's Liquors Corporation GAAMHA Ms. Gloria Gaboury Dr. Fotios N. Ganias Gardner Ale House Karen Goodall Dr. Deborah B. Gordon Ms. Flaine Heath Mr. and Mrs. James Herbert Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hermanson Heywood Wakefield Commons Ms. Julie Holly George & Christina Hunt Mr. Mark S. Hurt **Hutter Construction Corporation** Intechgrators, LLC Ms. Paulette M. Jaillet Ms. Pamela Jobst The Jolly Family Ms. Tamson J. Kelley Dr. and Mrs. George Krasowski L.P. Athol Corporation LaChance Associates Laura LaFountain Mr. Etienne J. Leguern Mr. & Mrs. Edward Lepkowski The Livergood Family Mr. David M. Lucier Mack Family Funeral Homes Dr. and Mrs. A. T. Malik Mark 16 Endtime Ministry Ms. Janice Martin MBW Incorporated Mrs. Margaret H. Miller Montachusett Home Care Corp. Mountain View Family Practice, PC Michele Munger

Ms. Donna M. O'Brien

Mr. and Mrs. Philip M. Papoojian

Mr. Malcolm A. Parvey Pathways for Change Ms. Karen Peters Mr. Robert Peterson Mr. and Mrs. Martin Pike Sally Plante Doug Plavin Ms. Nancy Porcari Mr. Arthur J. Posch Priscilla Candy Shop, Inc. Raborne Electric Corp. Red Apple Farm Barbara Roache Mrs. Arlene Rome Mr. Tommy S. Shook Smart Sign Systems Spine and Paine Care Center PLLC Standard Chair Of Gardner, Inc. Mr. Don S. Stoddard Patrick Streeks Mr. and Mrs. James Tedford Ms. Theresa Thompson Ms. Marissa E. Torres Dr. Mira S. Torres Erkki J. & Bertha M. Turula UltraBenefits, Inc. United Linen Services Unitil Ms. Cathleen VanLandeghem Clairette Vautour Robert and Kay Venning Ms. Patricia A. Whitfield Winchendon Furniture Co., Inc. Mr. and Mrs. Philip A. Wood **Friend Society** Ms. Marilyn Abare Mr. James Aiken

Alfred J. Cormier Construction Inc. Mr. and Mrs. James D. Alie Alternatives Unlimited Inc. & Affiliates American Legion Auxiliary American Legion Gardner Post #129 Anonymous Mrs. Nina Anton Carleen Archambault Mrs. Eleanor A. Ares Mr. Ross A. Ares Ms. Melissa Armata Ms. Andrea Arsenault Ms. Katelyn Arsenault Mr. Michael G. Arsnow AstraZeneca Athol Hospital Medical Records Ms. Mabel E. Atter Mr. and Mrs. John T. Awdycki Ms. Angela Baglione Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Bartok Ms. Maria Barton Mr. Joseph Bastarache Mr. Ross W. Beales Jr. Ms. Eveline M. Beauregard Ms. Lisa A. Beauvais Mr. Thomas Benjamin Mrs. Lisa Berthiaume Ms. Alice Birney Mr. Elden Bjurling Ms. Mavis E. Boris

Ms. Barbara Brown Mr. and Mrs. Barry F. Brown Ms. Kathy A. Bryce Frederick Bullock Mr. Ronald E. Burgwinkel Ms. Danyelle M. Bushee C.M. Chartier Contracting Carbone Family Ms. Betty M. Case Ms. Karen J. Casev Mr. Ira Cass Central Mass Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery, PC Chair City Club Ms. Beth Chemero Ms. Heidi Chisholm Wolfgang Mr. Joseph Cleary Mr. Stanley Clements Ms. Denise Clemons Mr. and Mrs. Roger Cloutier Ms. Rebecca A. Coffin Mrs. Lois Collette Mrs. Elaine Colombo Ms. Jenna Colon Colonial Import, Inc Mr. and Mrs. Dennis W. Comee Common Grow, LLC Kathleen A. Condon Mrs. Josephine Cormier Kathleen Cormier Ms. Nicole M. Cormier Mr. and Mrs. Jean Paul Cormier Ms. Lynn M. Cormier-Sayarath Ms. Charlene E. Costa Ms. Marrilee A. Costa Ms. Elizabeth Cote Countryside Customs, Inc. Ms. Anne D. Cowman Mrs. Ruth T. Crafts Ms. Stephanie Crocker Russell & Mary A. Croteau Mr. William Crutchfield Ms. Judith Currier Mr. and Mrs. Ralph A. Cutter Ms. Tina L. D'Amico The Rev. Julia Daly Mrs. Ellen E. Daly Mrs. Carol L. Daring Dr. & Mrs. David Davis Nathan Davis and Laura Wolfgang Ms. Marjorie A. Delay Ms. Susan M. Dempsey Mr. and Mrs. David B. Derby Nilesh K. Desai Mr. and Mrs. Gary H. Deyo Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Deyo Mr. and Mrs. Gordan Dickie Mr. Ken Dickson and Ms.Marianne Nover Mrs. Theresa Divirgilio Mr. and Mrs. Rene Doiron Ms. Traci Doiron

Ms. Janice R. Bosse

Ms. Joanne Boudreau

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Brodeur

Mr. Ross Boucher

Donna M. Bradley

Ms. Anne Brewer

Friend Society (cont.) Mr. Leonard A. Dorval Ms. Priscilla P. Douglas Ms. Maria Dube Ms. Eva M. Duquav Mr. Walter Dumanoski Austin Dunford Mr. Allan Dunn Mrs. Gisela Duplacy Eleanor Duvall Ms. M. Jane Eaton Ms. Wilma A. Eddy Renee Eldredge Faith Lutheran Jessie Farnum Dr. Stuart S. Fav Mr. Ben Feldman Mrs. Dorothy M. Fischesser Fitchburg Fire Community Betterment Fund Fitchburg Welding Co. Inc. Mr. Ernest P. Fletcher Jr. Mr. Randall W. Florence Ms. Ruth Florence Elaine T. Fluet Ms. Alice Fontaine Ms. Diana L. Fontaine Ms. Nancy Fors Mrs. Carolyn A. Fournier Irene Fournier Ms. Judy A. Fredette Ms. Ruth E. Fuchs Mr. and Mrs. David Gale Andreana Garcia Gardner Golden Age **Gardner Spirits** Dr. and Mrs. Francis A. Garofalo Mr. and Mrs. Edward Gastonguay Mr. and Mrs. Edmond J. Gautreau Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Gay Attvs. Justin and Ashleigh Gelinas Dr. Richard E. Genovese GFA Federal Credit Union Employees Ms. Maria L. Gilman Mr. and Mrs. Paul Girling Ms. Marie Glovins Ms. Emily L. Godfrey

Mr. and Mrs. Allen T. Goguen

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Goodwin

Gisele Goquen

Kris Greenlaw

Mr. Patrick Griffin

Bree Grossman

Ms. Susan Guy

Dr. Verne Goldsher

Ms. Eunice M. Green

Mr. Frank Grincewicz

Ms. Frances Grucan

Jennifer A. Haddad

Mrs. Lee Ann Halev

The Hamm Family

Ms. Teresa Hancock Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Hanson Harr Motor Company Ms. Pearl Harrington Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Harris Jr. Ms. Bonita M. Hathaway Mr. and Mrs. Mark Hawke Mr. and Mrs. Dean Hawke Ms. Florence Hebert Ms. Lisa Hebert Mrs. Susan M. Hermanson Heywood Hospital Pharmacy Department Heywood Hospital Surgery & PACU Staff Ms. Teresa Hibbert Ms. Lorraine Hunt Mr. and Mrs. William J. Hunt Mrs. Marie Jacques Ms. Melissa L. James Ms. Grace E. Jean Abby Jenkins Miranda Jennings Mr. Stephen Jewell Marian Jillson Mr. Kristopher R. Johnson Mrs. Selena Johnson Mr. Andrew Jones Ms. Elizabeth Jones Robert & Jean Joyal Joyal Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Kaczmarczyk Mr. and Mrs. Douglas G. Kallio Caitlin Kane Mr. Thomas J. Kane Kapoor Family Charitable Fund Mrs. Carolyn Kattelle Mr. and Mrs. Brian Kelley Mrs. Patricia Kelley & Mr. James Kelley Mr. William D. Kessler Mr. Mark Killay Mr. John Kiosses Mr. and Mrs. Bruce J. Koziol Mr. & Mrs. Edmund Kozlowski Ms. Sabrina Kuchta Ms. Wanda Kukas Ms. Aline Lafalam Mr. and Mrs. Raymond F. Lafond Ms. Theresa Lafortune Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Lampula Dennis J. Lancey Ms. Lauren Lapriore Mr. David J. Lariviere Mr. and Mrs. David Laroche Ms. Nancy L. LaRoche Alice Lashua Amanda L. Leavitt Mr. Danny LeBlanc Mrs. Gloria Leblanc Ms. Melissa LeBlanc Ms. Theresa LeBlanc Ms. Alyssa Lecler Ms. Gladys Legendre Mr. and Mrs. Gary Leger Ms. Jackie Leger

Ms. Mary R. Leger Mr. Paul Leger Leicester Public School Mr. and Mrs. John P. LePoer Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Leslie, Sr. Ms. Helmi E. Linnus Ms. Kim M. Lively Mr. Naldi Lopez Ms. Nora Lowe Margaret Luczko Mr. and Mrs. Stanley L. Luczko, Jr. Ms. Bonnie Lupien Ms. Denise MaCalonev Ms. Bernice MacDonald Ms. Judy A. Mack The Maclure Family Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Mailander Ms. Laura Mailander The Maio Family Ms. Lindsey Mallett Ms. Susan Marble Ms. Elizabeth A. Marcil Ms. Sandra C. Marien Mr. and Mrs. Raymond E. Marsaw Mrs. Veronica Martel Eric Martineau Mr. Thomas E. May Mr. Robert J. Mazialnik Ms. Joan R. McCarthy Ms. LeAnn McKnight Mr. and Mrs. Robert McLaughlin Ms. Marie T. McPhee Mr. and Mrs. Richard Meitzler Ms. Brenda Melanson Mr. Robert C. Melanson Ms. Amy R. Miller Dr. and Mrs. Donald P. Miller Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Miller Ms. Theresa L. Miller Montachusett Regional Teachers Assoc. Montachusett Veterans Outreach Center, Inc. Ms. Susan Montagna Bernard Moran Mr. and Mrs. Matthew P. Moran Mr. and Mrs. David P. Moriarty Ms. June Moriarty Mr. and Mrs. James Morris Ms. Victoria Morris Mr. John Mulqueen, Sr. Ms. Sharon R. Murray Ms. Mary Neal Mr. Michael Needham Needham Electric Supply Network for Good Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Nevard Ms. Deborah J. Newton Mr. and Mrs. Mark M. Nicholson Therrien Nicole Nizhoni Health Systems Mrs. Carol M. Nolin

North County Sports & Fitness Foundation, Inc. North Quabbin Community Coalition Novo Nordisk, Inc. Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nyman Mr. and Mrs. James B. O'Loughlin Mr. Patrick P. O'Shea Oakmont Association Ronald E. Osimo Adaline Y. Otero MSRN Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Ouellette Mr. Richard S. Page Ms. Joye A. Paige Mr. Jody Paul Ms. Lumania Pereira Mrs. Carol Persechino Pete's Tire Barn, Inc. Ms. Judith Philbrook Phillips, Silver, Talman, Aframe & Sinrich, PC Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Pianka Mr. and Mrs. Danny Pothier Ms. Patricia M. Power Mr. and Mrs. Rene E. Primeau Juan C. Puerto Michael Quastello Ms. Maryann E. Rabideau Ms. Kimberly J. Rameau Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Raymond Ms. Jane Renzelmann Mr. Leo R. Reponen Resource Management Inc. Ms. Marie Ricci Atty. and Mrs. Robert L. Rice, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Rich Ms. Kathleen P. Richard Mr. and Mrs. Paul Richard Mr. Robert Richard Ms. Gladys Richardson Ms. Lori Richardson Ridgely Country Club Riggins Dental Arts Ms. Jacqueline R. Robichaud Ms. Kathryn Robillard Ms. Elaine Rodecki Ms. Lisa A. Rodrigues Mrs. Ann Romanson Rome Furniture Center Dexter L. Ross Mr. & Mrs. Charles Russell Ms. Mary I. Russell Ms. Vicky J. Russell

Jean Saari

Sanofi-Aventis

Ms. Nora J. Salovardos

Ms. Deborah Scaplen

Ms. Marion L. Schmidl

Mrs. Barbara Schrader

Ms. Helaine Schwabach

Mr. and Mrs. Angelo Salvadore

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Sands

Mr. and Mrs. Reino W. Sandberg

Thank you to our generous donors. Your support and commitment to the needs of our region and the programs and projects of Heywood Healthcare enable us to continue our journey to improve community health.

Mrs. Doris Norskey

Every year we compose our donor lists and carefully review each gift for accuracy. On rare occasions, names may be incorrectly listed or inadvertently omitted. If you notice a mistake or omission, we apologize and hope you will alert us by calling 978-630-5049.

IN-KIND CONTRIBUTORS

Ms. Marcy Silva Mrs. Sharon A. Skehan The Sled Shop Mr. Leonard J. Slomski Mr. and Mrs. Philip Smith Southside Grille Mr. and Mrs. Tom Spring Ms. Terry Spurr Ms. Ann C. St. Sauveur Mr.& Mrs. Lawrence Stanley Sterling Village, LLC Mrs. Patricia Stewart Ms. Donna Stone Mr. and Mrs. Roland Stone Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Swartz Mrs. Theresa Tamas Mr. and Mrs. Charles Tarleton

Gloria Tarpey Mr. and Mrs. John Thayer

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Thomann Ms. Diane C. Thompson Mr. and Mrs. James T. Tolo, Jr.

Mrs. Paula M. Tontala Ms. Ashlev M. Tourigny Mrs. Dorothy Tracy Travelers / CyberGrants Inc. Mrs. Betsy Turczynski

UMassMemorial HealthAlliance, Inc.

Valeritas, Inc. Mrs. Ann M. Vautour Ms. Clairette Vautour Mrs. Laurine Verrilli Ms. Winifred Volkhausen Mr. Raymond E. Voutila

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander J. Vouzikas

Mrs. Sandra L. Vysocky Ms. Suzanne M. Walker Ms. Trisha A. Walker and Mr. Louis H. Martin Mr. Wayne R. Walker

Mrs. Stacey L. O'Rourke Wallace Ms. Vanessa A. Warren

Waterford Street School Mrs. Barbara F. Watson Ms. Valma Wauhkonen Ms. Kim Webb Ms. Mary Weir

Dr. and Mrs. Oren Weisberg Dr. Bart R. Wendell

Westminster Golf Course, Inc.

Mr. Robert Whipple Nancy A. White Ms Caroline Y. Wilczynski Mr. and Mrs. Wallace N. Willcox Ms. Ann Williams

Ms. Sandra Wiltshire Stephen Winslow

Mr. and Mrs. Norman J. Wironen Ms. Elizabeth R. Woollacott

Worcester Business Development Corp.

Drs. John and Rebecca Worden Mr. James C. Work

Ms. Linda Wyman Ms. Barbara Yablonski Mr. and Mrs. Edward Yablonski YWCA of Central Massachusetts Mr. and Mrs. Alexander J. Zalewski

Mrs. and Mr. Carolyn Zalewski

Mr. James Zeytoonian

Advance Auto Parts - Gardner Advanced Cable Ties, Inc. Anthony's Liquor Mart

Aramark Athol Daily News Athol Orange Rotary AutoZone - Gardner Baldwinville Nursing Home

Bernie & Phyl's Rebecca Bialecki Big D's Detailing

The BIG RanDom Blind Pia

Bob's Discount Furniture Boston Red Sox

The Bridge Canobie Lake Park Cecilia & Louise Cvr

Chairtown Lumber Company Cinema Marketing Group Clamber Hill Inn & Restaurant

Colonial Hotel / Mrs. Nicole Moorshead

Connection

Consumer Auto Parts Gardner

Rev. David Cote Countryside Customs Coutu General Contracting Kim Curry

Cycle Design D'Ambrosio Eye Care Francis D'Ambrosio

Davis' Farm Land & Mega Maze Deane Brothers Broadcasting Corp.

Joshua Diggins The Discovery Museums Don Lagoy DoubleTree by Hilton

Dugan's Salon & Spa EcoTarium

Ellinwood Country Club Fisher Auto Parts Fitchburg State University Flick Law Group, PC

Friendly Town Furniture Peter Gallant

Garden Neighborhood Charities / TD Garden

Gardner Ale House The Gardner Community Action

Committee (CAC) The Gardner News

Gardner Rotary Club Gear Works Cyclery of Leominster

Peter Gerry

Great Wolf Lodge New England

G-Vegas Striders

Hannaford Supermarkets - Gardner

Higgins Powersports The Highlands - Fitchburg

House of Wax

HUB International New England Hutter Construction Corporation iHeartMedia, Inc. WSRS iHeartMedia, Inc. WTAG

Isabella Stewart Gardner Museum James & Joyce Fletcher

Janet Nolan, JNB & Associates Jon's Automotive

K&M Associates LP / Ms. Mary Ellen Gendreau Kessler Investments, Inc. King Phillip Restaurant K-Zone Media Group WPKZ L.S. Starrett Company

Lafortune, Oldach and Glenny, PC Last Minute Gifts and Flowers

Ted Ledgard Sean Lowe Lyman Signs MacMannis Florist Market Basket

Mathieu Ford Sales Inc. / Tighe Mathieu

Medstar Ambulance Meetinghouse Family Practice Montachusett Regional Vocational Technical School (MontyTech)

Monty Tech Boomers Mount Wachusett Community College

NAPA National Automotive Parts Assoc. Barbara Nealon

Needham Electric Supply

New England Patriots Ms. Charlene Noel

North Central Massachusetts

Minority Coalition North County Sports & Fitness

Foundation, Inc. The Nottleson Family O'Connor's Restaurant & Bar Olde Time New England Seafood

Olympia Sports

Papa Gino's Pizzeria - Gardner The Pawtucket Red Sox Pete's Tire Barn, Inc.

Petersham Country Store Platinum Productions, Inc. / Michael Campbell

Price Chopper Red Apple Farm The Recorder - Greenfield

The Salovardos Family Sentinel & Enterprise Sharp Image Screenprinting SouthSide Grille & Margarita Factory

Stan's Liquor Mart. Inc. Patricia Stone

Sweetwater Farm

Theatre at the Mount, Community Theater in Gardner

Theresa Thompson Thirsty Turtle Three Pyramids Inc. Tops Friendly Markets - Gardner **TOPS Markets**

Tyco SimplexGrinnell Uptown Package Store W. B. Mason Co., Inc.

W.J. Graves Construction Co. Inc.

Vicki Walet Wal-Mart

Westminster Pharmacy WGAW 1340AM WJDF Radio Wood's Ambulance. Inc.

YMCA

Victoria Zarozinski Zedas Pizza

HONORARIUM AND MEMORIALS

A gift has been made to Heywood Healthcare in Honor or in Memory of the following:

Advanced Cable Ties, Inc. Anna Balsiunas, Class of 1935 Heywood Hospital Nursing School Sidney and Sophie Ansin Bruce Bertrand, MD Gertrude Bigeau Connor, Leah & Odesza Botko Helen and Remo Cellana

Gerald and Rita Cormier

Anita Dack, RN James A. Faust, MD Jeanne Fitzgerald Kevin J. Fletcher

Lorraine M. Fortier Edith Rapallo Griscom Robert T. Gustafson

John E. Harrington, MD Heywood Medical Group Catherine E. "Kay" Humphreys Mr. Glenn A. & Mrs. Susan M. Hunt Janice Jillson

Kregg Johnson Ann Kallio

Thomas and Chelsea Kelley Mr. James Kraskouskas In Loving Memory of

Bruce Michael Nicholson Jonathan Landry

Kathleen (Kathy) Leger Corporal Lawrence L. Lukasevicius, killed in action November 27, 1943 upon the sinking of the HMT Rhona

Peter J. Manca and Earl F. Griffin

Donald P. Miller, MD Calvin Jon Neely - WSS Employee

Charlie Noel

Jim and Lenny O'Loughlin Past Housekeepers at Athol Hospital Robert Plourde Alice Robichaud

Lorraine Robichaud Joseph L. Rome Noah James Rushford Tina M. Sbrega

The Seeds of Solidarity **Education Center** John M. Skrzypczak, MD

Helen "Kay" Simms Norman and Kathryn Smith

Walter Soltysik Dr. Spangler and Family Laura Tomasetti

Erkki J. and Bertha M. Turula Mrs. Pauline Whipps

Employee Recognition



Pictured left to right: Ron Ladeau, Jeannie Sanborn, Judy Tanguay-Dickman, Chris Desreuisseau, Robbie Lajoie, Win Brown, President & CEO, Alice Hardy, Ann Abare and Karen Millett.

SERVICE AWARDS

In 2016, 179 employees were recognized to celebrate their collective 2,660 years of work at Athol and Heywood Hospitals. Employees were recognized in five year increments, from five to forty-five years of service.

Candi Hoag and Jeannie Sanborn celebrated 40 years at Heywood Hospital while Chris Desreuisseau received recognition for 40 years at Athol Hospital. Ann Abare, Alice Hardy, Ron Ladeau, Robbie Lajoie, Karen Millett and Judy Tanguay-Dickman all celebrated 45 years of service to Heywood Hospital.

NURSING RECOGNITION

- Excellence in and Commitment
 to Direct Patient Care
 Christina Baldini, RN Geri Psych
- Excellence in Personal
 Professional Development
 Jessica Desrosiers, RN Watkins 1
- 3. Excellence in the Promotion of a Professional Nursing Image Lisa Prentiss, RN – PACU
- 4. Excellence in Community Involvement MaryEllen Alty, RN Maternity/OBS
- 5. Win Brown with James A. Faust Pillar Award for Physician Excellence George Krasowski, MD











SERVICE STAR RECIPIENTS

January – Juan Puerto, IS

February – Heather Harbour, Emergency Department

March - Marissa Torres, Marketing/PR

April - Carolyn Baillargeon, Watkins 2

May - Jason LeBlanc, Facilities

June – Peter Onischuk, EVS

July – Kayla Valila, Human Resources

August – Bill Schultze, Security

September – Nancy Leveille, IS/Pharmacy

October – AmyBeth Wightman, Watkins 1

November – Gayle Kadlik, Medical Library

December – Danielle Berger,

Heywood Surgical Associates







Picture back row, left to right: Bruce Bertrand, MD, Robert Crosby, Win Brown and Rose Kavalchuck. Front row, left to right: Dawn Casavant, Rebecca Bialecki, Tina Griffin, Carol Roosa, Tina Santos, Michael Grimmer and Sari Miettinen, MD

LEADERSHIP TEAM

Winfield S. Brown, BA, MSB, MHA, FACHE *President & CEO*

Bruce K. Bertrand, MD

Vice President for Medical Affairs
& Chief Medical Officer

Rebecca Bialecki, BS, PhD Vice President for Community Health & Chief Change Agent

Dawn Casavant, BS Vice President for External Affairs & Chief Philanthropy Officer

Robert Crosby, BS Senior Vice President & Chief Financial Officer

Vice President of Patient Care Services & Chief Nursing Officer for Athol Hospital Michael D. Grimmer, BS Vice President Support Services & Chief Operating Officer for Athol Hospital

Rose Kavalchuck, BA, MA, MHA, CJCP, CMQOE, CSSBB, CPHRM

Vice President Governance, Integration, Compliance & Chief Quality Officer

Sari Miettinen, MD

Medical Director, Heywood Medical Group

Carol Roosa, BA

Vice President of Information Services & Chief Information Officer

Tina Santos, MBA, MSN, RN Vice President of Operations & Chief Nursing Officer

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Tina Griffin, DNP, FNP

Winfield S. Brown
Cheney Castine, Esq
Glenn A. Hunt
Roy Lake
Kenneth J. Pierce
JoAnne Parks

President & CEO
Treasurer
Vice-Chair
Second Vice-Chair
Chair
Clerk

Daniel M. Asquino, MD Robert Chauvin Joyce Fletcher John Flick, Esq. James Garrison
James Meehan
Don Mruk, MD
Elizabeth Nottleson, MD
Michele Parker, MD
Kami Phillips, MD
Tina Sbrega
Joel Shaughnessey
John Skrzypczak, MD
Craig Twohey

Heywood Healthcare Quick Facts

HEYWOOD HEALTHCARE Athol Hospital employees 189 Net revenue \$147,809,515 Heywood Hospital employees 968 Total expenses \$146,789,827 Heywood Medical Group employees 158 Operating profit \$1,019,688 Athol Hospital Medical Staff 90 Heywood Hospital Medical Staff 158



ATHOL HOSPITAL | HEYWOOD HOSPITAL | HEYWOOD MEDICAL GROUP | QUABBIN RETREAT